JB Wells Advisory Board

Tuesday April 15, 2014

Attended By: Bobby Logan, Lorenzo Hernandez, Tim Patek, Bill Sheppard, Suzanne Sexton, Crissy O'Neal, Mike Jeffries, Kevin LaFleur

Called to order at 5:40 by President Crissy O'Neal

Review of Rhonda's JB Wells MonthlyTally

- Noted that utilities are down due to Daylight Savings

Upcoming Events at JB Wells Park: Cutting, Team Roping, last TYRA of season. May 23rd Jr. High Finals starts, there are more contestants for 2015, two additional events were added, and Mike needs volunteers.

The USTRC weekend generated \$20k at the park.

The pipe fence looks great, GEDC paid for the labor ~\$18K

- -Soccer Fields: Tim Patek and Kevin LaFleur discussed dirt work that needed to be done in order to get fields 'moving' by boards proposed deadline of Sept 1.
- -Suzanne reported on the 'Expo' meetings being held at City Hall.

Rental fees were in question, she had no answer as there is no way to determine that yet. It was noted that Zedlar mill in Luling is averaging \$1200 per rental (not sure if weekend or daily)

-Mike informed board that a large tent for the exhibits would be rented for Jr. High Finals and he requested approval of a split rail fence at the park entrance. The board approved the fence as it would 'soften' the entrance and make it more welcoming. Cost to be under \$300.

Kevin LaFleur made motion to adjourn at 6:30. Bill seconded motion. Carried.